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The Tennessee General Assembly in 1979 enacted legislation establishing a longevity pay plan to reward employees for their years of service with the State.  Employees who have completed three or more years of service with a state agency or institution as a  regular employee working 82.05 percent time or more are eligible to receive annual payments of $100 for each of year of employment up to a maximum of $2,500.

For Health Science Center employees and new hires  time is automatically calculated from the date of hire.   New HSC employees who have transferred from or have previous service with another UT campus or a state agency or institution should so inform Human Resources at the time of employment.  Once the eligible service has been certified Human Resources will forward this information to the  Payroll Office so that  the employee can be placed on the Longevity Payroll.

The Payroll Office has oversight responsibility for Longevity Pay.  Longevity payments may be expected on or about the 19th of the month following the anniversary month.   Longevity payments are subject to federal withholding tax and social security taxes at the prevailing rate.

Longevity Pay for staff exempt and staff non-exempt employees is exclusive of the Career Ladder Program salary scales and does not affect the employee’s ranking in the salary rungs.   (See Personnel Procedure #410 Compensation Plan and Salary Guidelines.)
Specific details of the Longevity Pay program are set forth in the University-wide policy statement #432 Longevity Pay.
